
Springhill Report for PC Meeting 25th February 2025 

 

Yet again the weather has had a dramatic effect on the roads around Springhill with the 

temporary repairs to the major potholes failing, resulting in the residents requiring large 4x4’s 

to manoeuvre the ever-deepening abysses. 

We are looking to get a major part of the road completely resurfaced by a professional 

contractor, which we believe is the only practical solution. This, however, will take up the 

majority of the funds we currently have available. 

The committee are looking to arrange several fund-raising events in the village hall so as to 

put some much needed cash in the pot, but we unfortunately don’t have the funds available to 

pay for the hire of the hall. To this end, we have again asked for a grant from the PC to cover 

the rental of the village hall for 4 planned events. 

The Springhill AGM will be held at 20:00hrs on 24 April 2025. The Swan has kindly allowed 

us to use their venue at no cost to us. 

We are still in consultation with our local MP, who is liaising with the prisons minister on our 

behalf with reference to the green areas on the estate, the state of the lighting and the ongoing 

issue with the spring running from prison land which is causing major issues with the roads. 

We are planning a community day on Good Friday, when we will be looking to again fill 

some pot holes, do some litter picking, trim hedges and complete some weeding, all with the 

intention of tidying up the estate. All volunteers welcome. 
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